
1 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
Date:  November 12, 2021 
 
To:  School Board 
 
From:  Liz Large, Contracted General Counsel 

 
CC:  Guadalupe Guerrero, Superintendent 

          
Subject: First Reading--Policy Rescissions  
 
 
On November 10, the Portland Public Schools Policy Committee met to discuss several policies, 
which were in need of review and revision and/or rescission.  Two policies were put forward by 
staff with recommendations that they be rescinded. After discussion, the Policy Committee 
recommended that the following two policies be forwarded to the full Board with a 
recommendation for First Reading en route to rescission: 

a. 3.20.011-P Planning Time   
 
The policy purports to authorize to include planning time into the school calendar, which 
is authority the Board already has.  Planning days are negotiated with labor partners and 
part of the school calendar.  The policy is not necessary. 
 

b. 5.20.080-P Evaluation of Teachers 
 
This content is governed by the PAT Collective Bargaining Agreement. 
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https://www.pps.net/cms/lib/OR01913224/Centricity/Domain/4814/3.20.011-P.pdf
https://www.pps.net/cms/lib/OR01913224/Centricity/Domain/4814/5.20.080-P.pdf

